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WHAT’S MY WHY?

Each of us has a unique journey of faith, much like the 
Magi who followed the star to find Jesus in this Sunday’s 
Gospel from Matthew for Epiphany. Their quest was 
guided by hope, purpose and a longing for something 
greater. In that same spirit, we invite you to discover 
what inspires and sustains faith in the hearts of our 
parishioners. Here’s a former parishioner’s “What’s My 
Why” story—a reflection on how God’s light has  
guided her path. 

I was born into our Catholic faith.  I attended a Catholic 
grammar school, St. Tarcissus Parish on the northwest 
side of Chicago.  It was very comfortable for me to be 
there as my older brother and sister had also attended 
St. Tars and eventually went on to Catholic High Schools, 
Gordon Tech and Cardinal Stritch.  But when I was 10 
years old, in 5th grade, my Dad passed away at only 46 
and this set a little different path for me.  I finished out 
St. Tars, but went on to a public high school—Taft High 
School in Chicago.  I don’t think it bothered me then that 
I wasn’t continuing with Catholic education, thinking I 
had the foundational 8 years of it at St. Tars and was 
obviously baptized, made my First Holy Communion, 
Reconciliation, and Confirmation there.  But I didn’t 
realize how much more there was to learn and grow  
with further instruction and influence.

In Senior year at Taft, I met my husband to be, and 
we dated 8 years before we finally married after he 
finished law school.  During this time, I grew close to 
his family, particularly his mother, an angel of a woman, 
who treated me as her own.  During these years, and 
for a couple years after I married into the family, she 
had two battles with cancer, and her resolute faith kept 
her, and all of us, through the worst of days.  She was so 
courageous and showed us such strength as she faced 
her fate, depending solely on her steadfast belief in her 
faith.  With daily Mass, rosary and prayers, she grew very 
close to the Heavenly Father, Son and Holy Spirit, and 
the Virgin Mary.  It became her lifestyle and influenced us 
all.  Her honor to Mother Mary set the tone for our entire 
family, and to this day, we rely heavily on the Virgin Mary 
when we are feeling weak and in need of support.   

As I had children, I grew more in my faith, realizing the 
miracle of birth and how blessed I was to have 3 children, 
and I wanted the best for them.  This meant a Catholic 
upbringing and brought me to Queen of the Rosary over 
37 years ago.  My 3 children went to preschool through 
8th grade, making all their sacraments at QR, and I 
was involved with many volunteer opportunities at the 
school.  My children continued on to Driscoll Catholic 
High School, and then DePaul University, carrying on the 
Catholic tradition.  Both of my daughters were married 
at Queen of the Rosary Parish, as there would be no 

other way to celebrate the Sacrament of Marriage but 
to seal their unions in the Catholic church.  My children’s 
exposure to our faith through our Parish and school, 
made a deep and lasting impression on them.  All 3 of my 
grandchildren were also baptized at QR and attended QR 
School (we just recently moved out of state), and I was 
back there also—volunteering as a Lunch Supervisor  
two days per week.

As I was busy raising the children during those early 
years at QR, I had an epiphany in my life. One day I was 
approached going into Sunday Mass at QR and asked  
if I would consider becoming a Eucharistic Minister.   
I wouldn’t have thought about it before that moment 
as I’m not one to get up in front of people and have 
attention on me like that, and I thought I was busy 
forming my children’s spirituality.  But what about me 
doing some more growing?  When I was asked that 
question that fateful day, I felt the Holy Spirit was 
encouraging me to do it.  It was time for me to grow in 
my faith some more.  So, I decided to do it.  I so enjoyed 
being a minister, it made me feel even closer to the Lord 
by serving Him and my fellow parishioners.  It was the 
best thing I could have done for my own faith life, to  
grow in relationship to Our Lord.  Before we moved,  
I also volunteered with the Good Samaritan Ministry, 
cooking for Suppers throughout the year.  Taking care 
of, and giving to people less fortunate than I, is so 
important, something we are called to do, and  
something I take joy in.  

I hope reading about my ‘why’ encourages you to 
challenge yourself to always grow in faith and find ways 
to “Be Transformed” in your relationship with Christ.  
Rejoice in the faithfulness of God and the enduring 
mercy He shows us.  He wants us to transform to be the 
best Christians we can be!  Take His challenge and you 
will only be the better for it.  And when the day comes for 
each of us to meet our glorious Lord, let us impress Him 
by showing how we took all His blessings on this earth 
and nurtured the growth and development of our faith, 
for ourselves and others!

Rosemarie Flosi (Rosemarie and her family moved to 
Indiana in the Summer of 2024. She and her family have 
found a new parish where they continue to nurture their 
faith and deepen their relationship with the Lord. We are 
grateful for the time they shared with us and pray that 
God’s light will keep guiding their journey.)
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THIS WEEK AT A GLANCE

January 11/12

Mass Time Lector Extraordinary Ministers

5:00pm Bob Lester Linda Fink 
Ron Mattey 
Nenita Lucero

8:00am Mary Ellen O’Shea Mary Duffy 
Kathy Casterton 
Patricia Childress

9:15am Kathy Hahn Joe Wozniak 
Norene Koziatek 
Dan Storto

10:30am Chris Schiffer Deacon Jerry 
Dan Schiffer 
Lisa Lang

LITURGICAL MINISTERS

MASS INTENTIONS
Monday 
8:15am (SJE)

January 6 
+ Lenny Prasczewi

Tuesday 
8:15am (QR)

January 7 
Jan Such

Wednesday 
8:15am (SJE)

January 8 

Thursday 
8:15am (QR)

January 9 

Friday 
8:15am (SJE)

January 10 

Saturday 
8:15am (QR)

5:00pm (SJE)

January 11 

+ Don & Rosemary Ottenstein

Sunday 
8:00am (QR)

9:15am (SJE)

10:30am (QR)

January 12 
+ Joseph Feszter

For the people of the parish

+ Mary Dzike

MINISTRY & EVENTS
7:45am 
8:00am 
8:45am 
2-5:00pm

Mon-Sat: Morning Prayer (Tele or App) 
Mon-Sat: Divine Mercy Prior to Mass 
Mon-Sat: Rosary Follows Mass 
Tue-Fri: Teen Center Hours

Monday 
6:30pm

January 6 
Youth Ministry (Victory Centre)

Tuesday 
7:00pm

January 7 
Rosary Group (SJE)

Wednesday 
8:15am 
3:00pm 
7:00pm 
 
7:30pm

January 8 
Adoration begins with daily Mass (SJE) 
Divine Mercy Prayer (SJE) 
Confessions (SJE) 
Bell Choir Practice (QR) 
AA (SJE Ministry Center)

Thursday 
7:00pm

January 9 
Choir Rehearsal (SJE)

Friday 
7:30pm

January 10 
AA (SJE Ministry Center)

Saturday 
8:15am 
12:00pm

January 11 
Adoration begins with daily Mass (QR) 
Reconciliation (QR)

Sunday 
10:30am

January 12 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word (QR)

SICK RELATIVES AND FRIENDS

Bonnie Costa, Marilyn Foss, Tamera Garrity, Eileen Gascon, 
Fran Gascon, Sandy Gran, Patty Kaczor, Bobbye Knief, Randy 
Olsen, Michael Ryan, John Schneider, Anne Schmid, Ben Sister, 
Irene Steck, Georgianne Stralina, Mary Beth Tomaso, Jackie 
Vrtis, Wermuth family, Jenny & Baby Lily, Baby Zoe

Please contact the parish office at (847) 979-0901 to continue to have 
sick relatives or friends included here.

GRANT UNTO THEM ETERNAL REST

May God bless them and keep them... 

Please pray for lives lost to violence and natural disasters.
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DON’T MISS OUT!
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FAMILY RESOURCES & EVENTS
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PARISH SCHOOL—QUEEN OF THE ROSARY SCHOOL
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STEWARDSHIP REPORT PARISH DIRECTORY

Weeklly Offertory December 8, 2024 $11, 944.00

2024 Annual Catholic Appeal Pledges 
(Projected Rebate $24,308)

$89,333.00

Your Stewardship Treasure returned to God for the 
support of our Parish ministries and His Church.

Thank you for your generosity.

Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Parish
Fr. Dan Folwaczny, Pastor 
x1010; go.oncehub.com/frdan; frdan@olbsegv.org

Fr. Paul Àdajà, Associate Pastor 
x1009; frpaul@olbsegv.org

Mr. Jerry Szostak, Permanent Deacon 
x1008; dcnjerry@olbsegv.org

Worship Sites
Queen of the Rosary Church (QR) 
750 W. Elk Grove Blvd, Elk Grove Village

St. Julian Eymard Church (SJE) 
601 Biesterfield Road, Elk Grove Village 
Office Hours 
M/W 9am-5pm; Tu/Th 10am-6pm; F 9am-Noon

OLBSEGV.org | (847) 979-0901 | info@olbsegv.org

School
Queen of the Rosary School 
690 Elk Grove Blvd, Elk Grove Village

Mr. Ryan Andersen, Principal 
randersen@qrcougars.org

QRSchool.org | (847) 437-3322

Parish Staff
Matt Ellefson, Maintenance 
mellefson@qrcougars.org

Scott Kennelly, Maintenance 
x1005; scott@olbsegv.org

John Maher, Operations Director 
x1012; john@olbsegv.org

Mary McKenzie, Office Manager 
x1001; mary@olbsegv.org

Brian Michalski, Pastoral Minister 
x1007; brian@olbsegv.org

Mary Ellen Ottenstein, Communications 
x1007; maryellen@olbsegv.org

Carol Uhlarik, Catechetical Leader 
x1004; carol@olbsegv.org

Paul Van Lysebettens (Mr. Van), Music Director & 
Youth Minister; x1006; MrVan@olbsegv.org
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BONUS FEATURE: LOOKING AHEAD
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BONUS FEATURE: MINISTRY SPOTLIGHT
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BONUS FEATURE: MINISTRY SPOTLIGHT
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BONUS FEATURE: MINISTRY SPOTLIGHT
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